


Dear Friends,

We are extremely excited to present our 2013-14 Annual Report to the Community. This
year Northwest Association for Blind Athletes programs have grown immensely to improve
the quality of life for more than 1,000 children, youth and adults with visual impairments.
On behalf of our Board, we would like to thank everyone who supported our programs
over the year. It is because of you that we are able to change lives and make a difference.

NWABA experienced another year of extraordinary growth. This included
dramatically expanding our Sports Outreach Program by adding additional events,
enhancing program offerings by branching out into new sports and activities, and
developing innovative strategic partnerships to expand our mission-impact.

In June 2014, our Board of Directors, with input from participants, volunteers and partner
agencies, came together to approve a new strategic plan for the organization. The new plan
will position our programs to serve significantly more individuals who need our help.

For individuals who are blind or visually impaired, our programs mean so much more than
just participating in sports. They build long lasting friendships, improve their overall health,
and, most of all, gain the skills and confidence they need to be successful in all areas of life.

We hope that you enjoy the information and photos in this year's Annual Report. Please
feel free to contact Billy Henry, Co-Founder/Executive Director, directly at 360.718.2826 or
bhenry@nwaba.org with any questions.

Thank you so much for your continued support of our mission and programs!

Billy Henry

Sincerely,
Erik Selden Billy Henry
Board President Co-Founder/Executive Director
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73% $138,154.90 - Programs

18% $34,967.68 - Development

9% $16,990.03 - Management & General
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Additionally, we are also honored
to announce that we have been
awarded a Gold Seal by Guidestar,
demonstrating our commitment to
transparency.

FINANCIALS & IMPACT
JULY 18T, 2013-JUNE 30TH, 2014

2014 2013
Total Revenue: $239,173.25 | $148,092.00
Total Expenses: $190,112.61 | $120,782.00
Ending Net Assets: $94,618.64 $45,558.00
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We are proud to say that 73% of expenses go directly to
support life-changing programs for individuals who are blind
and visually impaired. Northwest Association for Blind Athletes
values your generosity and is committed to full transparency.
A copy of our Form 990 is available upon request and can

be found on our organization's website (www.nwaba.org).




SPORTS OUTREACH - A SPORT FOR EVERY ATHLETE
NWABA'S SPORTS OUTREACH PROGRAM is the heart and soul
of our organization. Our ultimate goal is to impact the 70% of
blind or visually impaired, school aged children who have never
participated in physical activity. Sport by sport, one child at a
time, NWABA is working to change the lives of these children,
their parents and their teachers.

In 2013-14, NWABA provided 495 children and adults with
sports activities in our four-state region of Washington, Oregon,
Idaho and Montana. Staff and volunteers traveled the region
and worked with local volunteers, teachers and parents to make
this happen through school visits, clinics, camps, development
competitions and awareness events.

At the end of each day, participants had greater self-esteem,
more enthusiasm for life and a route to improved health and
fitness by experiencing;

+ Track & Field

+ Tandem Cycling

- Judo

+ Goalball

+ Showdown (adaptive ping pong)
- Beep Baseball

+ Beep Kickball

- Hiking

+ Swimming

Looking forward: With a new, full-time Director of Programs,
Stacey Gibbins, we will reach even more children and adults with
life changing sports opportunities.

CLINICS

NWABA held 26 clinics across the four-state region. These provided
paralympic experiences for students including tandem cycling,
goalball, judo, beep baseball, beep kickball, track and field, and
showdown. Clinics introduce children, youth and adults with visual
impairments to sports and physical activity often for the first time.
We are able to give individuals with visual impairments their first
experience riding a bike, playing as part of a team, and learning basic
skills such as running and jumping.

SCHOOL VISITS

In 2013-14, 9 schools visits were made by NWABA. During visits,
NWABA works with teachers to adapt sports for their students and
encourages blind and visually impaired students to get more involved
with sports and recreation.

DEVELOPMENT COMPETITIONS

When students attend a development competition, they learn the
rules of a sport and then they have an opportunity to complete.
Oregon Youth Goalball Tournament in Canby, OR. There were six
teams and approximately 60 athletes and coaches.

AWARENESS EVENTS

NWABA held six awareness events in 2013-14. NWABA programming
is showcased at awareness events to individuals with visual
impairments, family members and peers in schools. The events
demonstrate what is possible for people who are blind or visually
impaired. It inspires potential participants and showcases the
abilities of people who are blind.

Teaching Goalball to the Vikings: A Very Special Event - NWABA
athletes had the unique opportunity to introduce Goalball to 25
members of the Portland State University Vikings Football Team. The
football players wore eye masks to get the full effect of a Goalball
game. No doubt, it was the first time they played a sport without the
benefit of eyesight!




Participating in team sports can have a major
impact on athletes. Blind or visually impaired
athletes gain the same benefits as their
sighted peers - and more. Health and fitness
are key benefits of team sports. But the
benefits go much further including:

» Building confidence and self-esteem

* Improving academic skills

* Understanding good sportsmanship

* Learning how to be a team player

* Promoting self-discipline

* Learning to participate in a competitive
society

* Developing social skills

* Building leadership skills

* Relieving stress

* Improving mental health

* Conquering isolation

* Providing opportunities for peer acceptance
and friendships

* Experiencing success

* Having fun!

Through team sports, NWABA served 128
children and adults throughout Oregon,
Washington, Montana and Idaho in 2013-
14. NWABA support included two Goalball
teams (NW Avalanche and Boise Blaze) and
youth Goalball teams throughout Oregon.
NWABA also supported the Lethally Blind
dragon boat team and a Portland to Coast

walk/run team. The NWABA-supported
Northwest Avalanche men'’s Goalball team
won fourth place in the National Goalball
Championships in Ames, lowa in June 2014.

2013 South Sound Throw down

Each fall, NWABA partners with the Tacoma
Metro Parks Adaptive Recreation Program

to offer the South Sound Throw down. In
2013, 14 Goalball teams including 64 athletes
competed in Tacoma. The NWABA Avalanche
took second and third in the Men's division.
Looking Forward: NWABA has plans to
develop a regional Goalball League!

Dragon Boating - NWABA's Fastest
Growing Team Sport

In 2014, NWABA sponsored two crews from
the Lethally Blind dragon boat team in the
Portland Rose Festival dragon boat races.
Scholarships were awarded to 40 dragon
boat racers.. About 75% of the Lethally Blind
team members are blind or visually impaired.
The teams trained for 10 weeks to learn
synchronized paddling, power, speed and
endurance. In 2014, 50 individuals signed up
to paddle for Lethally Blind. Both teams, each
with 20 paddlers, a caller, a steersperson and
a flag catcher, medaled in their divisions.
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Adaptations:

The life-long benefits of sports are available
to all, regardless of visual impairments.
Creative adaptations of sports allows all

to participate. NWABA works with parents
and teachers to adapt sports for blind

and visually impaired students. In 2013-

14 NWABA provided 145 adaptations for
specific sports.

NWABA sports adaptations included:

» Track and field - guide runners or ropes
and talking pedometers

* Swimming - Adapt Tap, allowing students
to swim in straight line in the pool

* Bicycling - tandem biking

* Beep Baseball and Kickball - beeping balls
and bases

* Archery - placing balloons on the target to
the archer knows when the target is hit.

Because of these adaptations, blind
athletes—young and older—can participate,
often for the first, in life-changing sports.

Scholarships:

NWABA provided a record 77 scholarships
for blind or visually impaired athletes in
2013-14. Scholarships were awarded to
support Goalball, dragon boat racing, track
& field, showdown and tandem cycling.

Dragon boating was the largest scholarship recipient last fiscal year with 40
participants. Scholarships helped students from WSSB attend the National
Goalball Championships, purchased a specialized Showdown table for the
Montana School for the Deaf and Blind; and helped purchase a tandem bike for
an athlete. The total amount awarded is $10,903.25

Visibility:

As NWABA has grown as an organization, we have increased our community
outreach in a variety of ways including speaking engagements, networking,
public awareness, newsletters and special events, our Web site, and social and
traditional media.

In 2013-14, we made approximately 9,500 community contacts throughout
the four-state region. NWABA was featured in 15 media stories including
television news in Seattle and Billings, MT.

NWABA couldn't operate without its volunteers.
In 2013-14, 18O volunteers donated
approximately 5,000 hours to serving kids
and adults who are blind or visually impaired.
Throughout our four-state region, they
volunteered for sporting events, piloted tandem
bicycles, took care of administrative tasks and
much more. At $22.50 per hour, they donated
more than $112,750 in services. Thank
you, volunteers!

Looking forward: Our new office will provide
more space for volunteers and we will continue
to offer opportunities for volunteers to carry out
the mission of NWABA to ensure that ALL have
access to sports and recreation.
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